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H  
appy New Year everyone and we hope that 

the holidays were full of fun and enjoyment 

for all.  We have heard that the AB -A Christ-

mas Party was a resounding success, even 

with the cooler weather, and everyone had a wonder-

ful time.  January is always a time for reflection and 

renewal, whether it be New Yearõs resolutions or a 

commitment to do better this year.   

 

Many of you have your Gold Wingõs nicely packed 

away for the winter but the Calgary Motorcycle Show 

brings riding back into our thoughts.  For those mem-

bers who are volunteering in our booth to promote 

our mission of Friends for Fun, Safety, and 

Knowledge, THANK -YOU, and enjoy all the vendors 

showing their new products.  

 

For those members requiring new tires for 2017, 

please make sure to get your orders into Ron Syroish-

ka as he has negotiated another good deal with the 

support of Rocky Mountain Powerhouse.  

Another reminder is that we want to update our Mem-

bership Directory (roster) in April and we will take pic-

tures and update whatever contact information you 

would like to release for this edition of the roster.  

Thanks to Harley and Sharon Saunders for their con-

tinued work on our roster.  

 

With Wing Ding in Grapevine, Texas this year; most of 

us have to plan ahead as the riding time required is 

much longer.  Hopefully we can get good representa-

tion from our Chapter again this year, even with the 

added distance.  Remember the dates of August 29
th

 

to September 2, 2017.  

 

We also wish to thank Tracy and Elaine Boyda for 

standing in for us while we are away.  We hope we will 

be able to join in through electronic communication 

for our monthly meetings until our return.  We look 

forward to another wonderful year of riding and fel-

lowship within our chapter.  

Stu & Mary Ellen Hartt, Chapter AB -A Directors  

Meetings are at Fox Hollow Golf Club, 9th Street and 

32nd Avenue N.E. Dinner at 6:30; Meeting at 7:00 PM .  

WW  
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Jeff Webber  

Received his  

Level 3 patch  

Congratulations  

and Well Done!  

Barry Shaw  

Received his  

Level 3 patch  

Congratulations  

and Well Done!  

Fred Rea  

Received his  

Level 4 patch  

Congratulations  

and Well Done!  

 

Notes:   

¬ Despite the departure of many of our snowbirds the meeting was quite well attended including 

a rider education guy from Colorado.  Actual number was not announced.  

 

¬ Stu showed the brand -new defibrillator that our chapter has purchased.   He said that Harvey, 

as the ride coordinator, will be the custodian as he attends most of the Sunday breakfasts and 

a fair number of the rides.   People leading rides, e.g., on long week -ends, are encouraged to 

contact Harvey to ensure that they take the defibrillator with them on their ride.  WW  
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At the Dec 11 breakfast we had 

a big winner.  

Dale Gillespie rolled 5  "2õsó and 

walked away with  

$250 big ones.     

Congrats to you Dale.  

Congratula-

tions to  

Ken and  

Karen Braun.  

They  

celebrated 

their  

40th  

Anniversary 

on  

November 

12th, 2016.  

WW  

Nope.  

 

Didn't make 

it over the  

Highwood 

Pass  

today.  

 

Brian  

Hooker  

and  

 Ron  

Syroishka  

 

November 

25, 2016.  

WW  
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Hello everyone,  

W 
ell we hope everyone had a 

great Christmas and New Years 

and are ready for another year.   

We are sure that everyone is 

hoping that the winter doesnõt last too long 

so we can get back on our bikes and trikes.  

It even makes it worse when we attend the 

bike shows in our areas.  Itõs always nice to 

see the faces of people as they sit on the 

new bikes dreaming about getting out on 

the open road, then looking at their spouse 

for approval.  Who knows they might be-

come one of our new members.  We look 

forward to seeing many of you at the Re-

gion J Rally as this is one of the times that 

we get to reunite with friends.  More infor-

mation on the Rally will follow shortly.  Al-

so this will be our first year to attend Wing 

Ding as Region Directors and we are look-

ing forward to it.  For those that are going 

to Wing Ding you can register today and 

not wait until itõs too late.  Grapevine Texas 

August 29
th

 to September 2
nd,

 we hope to 

see you there.  

Until next month,  

Gary and Susan Premech  

Region J Directors  

Gary & Susan Premech, Region J Director  

WW  

Rider Education Levels  Seminar  

all -day seminar session being held in  

Phoenix, Arizona metro  area on February 11th.  

  

I  
 bet you are asking what prompted us to 

hold this seminar session and tailor it for 

winter guests.  Well, last year our district 

had received a request from a northern dis-

trict to provide seminars to help their members that 

winter in Arizona. Since we had no clue which mem-

bers they were, where in Arizona they wintered, and 

frankly not much time before they returned to the 

north, we decided that we would regroup for 2017 

and hold a seminar day.  That way we could cover 

the seminars required for the levels program, have 

lunch, socialize a bit and have a couple of other 

seminars.  

Arizona Chapter S has graciously agreed to host this 

event and will be providing lunch to all who attend. 

We simply request that members contact me to re-

serve their spot.  My contact information is be-

low.  That way we know how many lunches to pro-

vide.  Currently we have room for 35 -40 members, 

but we can enlarge our space if needed.  

 

Thank you for your help, and have a Safe and Happy 

2017.  If you have questions, please let me know  

 

Connie Jo Richtmyre  

Arizona District Trainer  

AZ-S Chapter Educator  

cell 612 -599 -2074  

WW  
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A 
 recent ride brought home to me 

the concept of how a small decision 

could have big consequences.  Itõs 

a good example of why itõs im-

portant to keep the big picture in view as 

youõre enjoying a ride. 

 

I was the tailgunner with a group on a four 

lane highway.  We were doing about 70 miles 

per hour; passing some vehicles and having 

some pass us.  

 

As we were going down the highway, the 

group pulls to the left lane to pass a semi.  

Heõs not going much slower than we are so it 

takes the group a little while to get past.  

 

In the distance I see the blue and red lights 

of Highway Patrol on the right shoulder.  The 

semi weõre passing puts on his left turn sig-

nal, indicating he wants to move left to give 

the officer a clear lane.  Full points to the 

driver for trying to get over to make the of-

ficerõs job safe. 

 

I saw the police car and I also saw the semiõs 

desire to move left.  However, the bike in 

front of me decided to hit the throttle and 

race up the length of the semi to keep up 

with the rest of the group.  I hung back, indi-

cated to the semi he was safe to pull over, 

and waited until he went back into the right 

lane before I caught the group.  

 

The bike in front of me made a very danger-

ous move.  The semi pulled partially into the 

left lane.  He squeezed the bike over to the 

median.  By not allowing the truck to pull in-

to the left lane, the rider jeopardized his 

safety as well as the safety of the police of-

ficer.  

 

Iõm not sure why he made the bad decision, 

but it showed how a small lapse in judge-

ment or not having a clear view of everything 

going on around you can have far -reaching 

consequences.  

 

Some members of our chapter will have had 

an email from me in the past few weeks ad-

vising of their lapsed status in the GWRRA 

levels program.  The courses you require to 

reach the different levels expire every two 

years.  If you want to keep your status in the 

levels program you need to take the courses 

again.  For most this is the Advanced Riders 

Course (ARC) and the Medic First Aid course.  

For some itõs the Co-Rider course.  

 

This is a way to make sure your skills stay 

current.  

We plan to hold courses in the spring.  

Watch your email and the newsletter for de-

tails.  

 

If you arenõt in the levels program, you 

should consider enrolling.  There is no cost 

and itõs a great way to make sure you are 

learning new things and staying up to date.  

 

For those of you somewhere warm where 

you can be on two wheels, I wish you safe 

riding.  For those of you with Parked Motor-

cycle Syndrome, I hope you stay warm and 

think about safety until you can get back out 

on the bike.  

 

All the best in the New Year.  

Roger Matas, Chapter AB -A Rider Education Coordinator  

WW  
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